



March 20, 2018

Honorable Members of the West Allis Common Council City Hall West Allis, Wisconsin

**Dear Council Members:** 

I am herewith appointing Mr. Michael Franklin as a member of the West Allis Ethics Board. He replaces Ms. Albrecht, who resigned, and he will complete her three-term which expires on June 1, 2020.

Mr. Franklin has been a West Allis homeowner for 17 years. He resides at 9501 West Harding Place. Mr. Franklin received B.S., M.S., and Ph.D. Degrees from the University of Wisconsin-Milwaukee. He is retired from the Veterans Administration where he was employed as a Clinical Psychologist, working with veterans with combat related mental health issues.

Mr. Franklin served as Chairman of the VAMC Ethics Committee, and he taught medical students at the Medical College of Wisconsin. He will also serve as an Alternate Member of the West Allis Board of Appeals.

Your confirmation of this appointment will be appreciated by the undersigned.

Sincerely,

Dan Devine,

Mayor

DD:jfw MYR\CMTES\FRANKLIN.ETHICS

in levino